ENNIS COMMISSION WORKSHOP MINUTES

WORKSHOP MEETING

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2016
6:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Thomas called to order the Workshop Meeting of the Ennis City Commission on Monday, February 1, 2016 at 6:03 p.m. in the City Commission Chamber of Ennis Municipal Building, 115 W. Brown Street, Ennis Texas 75119. With a quorum present to wit:




Russell Thomas
Mayor

Matt Walker

Mayor Pro Tem, Ward 6

Marco Hernandez
Commission Member, Ward 2

Ken Hackney

Commission Member, Ward 3
Lola Searcy

Commission Member, Ward 4



Brian Holley

Commission Member, Ward 5
The following Commissioner Members were absent:

Jeremie Salik

Commission Member, Ward 1

The following Staff members were present when the workshop meeting was called to order:

City Manager


R. Scott Dixon

Interim City Manager

John Hatchel

Interim City Secretary

Shirley Acy-King

City Attorney


Richard Wilson

Chief of Police

John Erisman
ED Director


Marty Nelson

Mayor Thomas welcomed City Manager Randall Scott Dixon to the City of Ennis. Mayor Thomas asked City Manager Dixon and Interim City Manager Hatchel to brief the Commissioners on the agenda items. Mr. Dixon deferred to Interim City Manager Hatchel.
Mr. Hatchel discussed the Agenda Items.
CONSENT AGENDA 

2C.
Approval of the City Commission Workshop Minutes of January 19, 2016.
3C.
Approval of the City Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of January 19, 2016.

Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that the Consent Agenda items consisted of the Minutes. 
PUBLIC HEARING
FIRST READING
4.       A Public Hearing to consider approving a Budget Amendment providing $30,000 to fund a Fireworks Display for the Freedom Festival.

Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission that the purpose of this funding is to provide the citizens a fireworks display in celebration of Independence Day. He further stated that the Commission had passed an Ordinance in 2015 authorizing funds to be appropriated for specified quality of life projects. Marty Nelson, Economic Development Director gave a power point presentation, stating that the Freedom Festival would be on Saturday, July 2, 2016 at the Texas Motorplex and the cost would be between the City of Ennis and the Main Street Board, but not equally. At the conclusion of Mr. Nelson’s power point presentation, Mr. Hatchel stated that he and the staff recommended approval of amending the budget and appropriating $30,000 to fund the Fireworks Display for the Freedom Festival.  
5.       A Public Hearing to approve Project Downtown TIRZ and an EEDC Budget Amendment providing $35,000 to fund the Project.

Interim City Manager Hatchel reminded that the Commission had tabled the item on the December 21, 2015 agenda until the City Manager had been hired. He further stated that the purpose of this action was to authorize the EEDC to enter into a professional services agreement with Petty & Associates to prepare all necessary material to establish a Downtown TIRZ. Mayor Thomas asked City Manager Dixon if he had concerns about awarding this professional services agreement to Petty & Associates. Mr. Dixon stated that he did not have any concerns/issues with Petty & Associates, that he thought TIRZ is feasible and will promote new or expanded business development in the downtown area of Ennis. Mr. Dixon stated that he supported the EEDC and staff in their recommendation to approve the item.
SECOND READING
6.       Consider authorization and approval of Project Retail, a Type B Project, for the purpose of recruiting retailers and marketing the City of Ennis to enhance shopping, dining, and entertainment options with an EEDC Budget Amendment providing $25,000 to fund the Project.
Interim City Manager Hatchel reminded the Commission that the first public hearing was on January 19th and this was the second and final public hearing. He added that this item was only to appropriate funds and not awarding a contract to a particular company. City Manager Dixon stated that he and staff would be considering more than one firm to recruit retailers and market the City of Ennis. Marty Nelson, Economic Development Director, stated that Project Retail would be funded through the EEDC and the retailers coming into the City would provide additional sales tax revenue for both the EEDC and the City of Ennis. In addition, additional jobs would be provided that would support the economic growth and prosperity in Ennis. Mr. Hatchel stated that staff recommended approval.
ITEMS FOR INDIVIDUAL CONSIDERATION

7. 
Consider an Ordinance authorizing a General (Regular) Municipal Election to be held on May 7, 2016.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that was to call an Election for May 6, 2016, establishing pay rates for election workers, providing for notice, early voting, City Secretary’s Office hours, and extended voting hours at the main early voting polling place. Mr. Hatchel recommended approval.
8. 
Consider a Resolution approving a Historic Preservation Grant Close-Out and payment for 117 N. Dallas in an amount of $15,290.00.
Interim City Manager Hatchel stated that the Commission had approved an Historic Preservation Grant on February 16, 2015 and this Resolution is to pay the Enycon Engineering located at 117 N. Dallas the sum of $15,290. Although Enycon had spent considerable more than they anticipated, all improvements have been completed and met the requirements necessary. Marty Nelson, Economic Development Director, stated that the projected cost of the project was $69,500 and 22% of that amount was the grant totaled. Mr. Nelson further stated that cost overruns were not considered. Mr. Hatchel stated that staff recommended approval of the Close-Out Grant.
9.
Consider approval of the request from the Ennis Regional Medical Centre board of Directors to amend Section 19.8 of the Development Agreement pertaining to obstetric services and adopting a Revised 19.8 Schedule.

Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission that the Board of Directors of the Ennis Regional Medical Center was requesting an Amendment to Section 19.8 of the Development Agreement pertaining to the obstetrics services. Mr. Hatchel stated that the two Pediatricians did not wish to continue using the facility for their services. He further stated that he had contacted a medical facility in Dallas and they would be happy to provide the services needed at 1 million dollars a year. City Manager Dixon asked the Commission if they would consider tabling the item until he could do some further investigation.  All Commissioners present agreed to table the item, allowing Mr. Dixon time to look into the matter of the Ennis Reginal Medical Centre.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
10.
Pursuant to the Texas Government Code, Ann. (Texas Open Meetings Act) 551.074 Personnel Matters (City Manager).
11.
Pursuant to the Texas Government Code, Ann. (Texas Open Meetings Act 551.087, Economic Development Negotiations and 551.072, Real Estate.

12.
Action as result of above listed Executive Sessions.
Interim City Manager Hatchel informed the Commission there were two (2) Executive items before them and an action item in the event there were actions to be taken from the Executive Session.
Mayor Thomas asked the Commissioners if they had any questions/comments on any of the items that Mr. Hatchel, Mr. Nelson, and Mr. Dixon had discussed.
18.
ADJOURNMENT

With no other business before the Commission, Mayor Thomas declared the workshop meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 
_________________________________
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